
Auk 230 General Nog½s. [April 

nesting, we made it a point to examine the nest at least once a week until 
it was destroyed. Following are our notes as we made them after each 
investigation. 

April 27--Lifted incubating bird from nest. Examination of both eggs 
showed that one had been chipped to the membrane. 

April 29--Vulture incubating. The chipped egg had been crushed and 
trampled into the nesting debris. Another egg had been deposited leaving 
the nest still with two eggs. 

May 6--Bird flushed as I started climbing. Only one egg in the nest. 
Markings on this egg showed it to be the last deposited. 

May 14--Bird incubating one egg. 
May 20--Bird still incubating single egg. 
May 28•Mr. C. J. Goetz, of Cincinnati, banded 'the incubating 

Vulture. The single egg showed a polished surface. 
June 3--Nest had been destroyed.--I•RL H. MASLOWSKI, 950 Glenwood 

Ave., Cincinnati, Ohio. 

Errata: African Vultures.--Plate 4 of the album of 'Abyssinian Birds 
and Mammals' from paintings by Louis Agassiz Fuertes, published by 
Field Museum of Natural History is mis-identified on the face of the plate 
and this error unfortunately is continued in the title which appears in the 
List of Plates as well as on the front and back of the plate itself. The bird 
shown is the Hooded Vulture (Necrosyrtes monachus), not the White- 
necked Vulture (Pseudogyps africanus). 

It is thought worth while to call the attention of libraries and owners 
of the album to this slip, since the plates are so extensively used for refer- 
ence by artists and others not intimately familiar with African birds.-- 
I•U•)¾ER•) BOULTON, Field Museum of Natural History, Chicago, Ill. 

Coots Breeding on the Delaware Marshes Below Philadelphia.-- 
Having been informed by Mr. Delos E. Culver that he had seen a brood 
of young Coots (Fulica americana) with their parents on the Tinicum 
marshes, Delaware Co., Pa., I visited the locality on July 29, 1933, and saw 
one adult and four young, the latter about two4hirds grown. The whole 
group was sitting on a submerged, moss covered log, making a fine display. 

On July 22 I saw in the same locality an adult Pied-billed Grebe (Podi- 
lymbus podiceps) with eight young about three-quarters grown and about 
half a mile away another adult. That evening there were present seven 
Dowitchers (Limnodromus griseus) a species which I had never seen here 
before. Florida Gallinules (Gallinula chloropus cachinnas) and white 
Herons have been very abundant all summer and on the evening of the 
29th, there was a flight of approximately one hundred of the latter taking 
wing for the New Jersey side of the river possibly for a roost near the sea 
shore. About three-quarters of them were Egrets (Casmerodius alba 
egretta) and the rest Little Blues (Florida caerulea). The breaking of the 
dykes on the marshes, some months ago, has flooded large areas and the 


